According to the plan of action of the Customs Union within the limits of the Euro-Asia economic community, since July 01, 2011 all types of travels between the state-participants of the Customs Union of Belarus, Russian and Kazakhstan are considered as internal, which means absence of boundary and customs registration on border of the member-countries. The citizens of the third countries following through the territory of the Russian Federation to Belarus or Kazakhstan will not enjoy the 24-hours visa-free transit rule and its mandatory for them to obtain the proper Russian transit visa.
